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DEPARTMENT OF ENVIRONMENT AL PROTESTION

CHRIS CHRISTIE ' Mail Code 401-02C _ BOB MARTIN
Governor Solid end Hazardons Waste Management Program Comminsione-
Bureau of Recycling and Pianning

TN GUADAGND P.0G. Box 420
L Governgr Trenton, NJ 08625-0420

Tel # 609-984-3438 . ‘ Eﬁgﬁ 2 3 zm

Fax. # 60%-633-1112
WwWW.state, ni. us/recveieni

Larry Zaayenga

Solid Waste Coordinator
Hall of Records Annex
One East Main Street
Freehoid, NJ 07728-1255

Dear Mr. Zaayenga:

On December 15, 2010 the Department of Environmental Protection’s Solid and Hazardous Waste
Management Program received the December 13, 2010 request for an administrative action from
Monmouth County concerning the Deponte Class B recycling facility located at Block 5, Lot 4 in
Howell Township. On June 5, 1997 the Department of Environmental Protection’s Solid and
Hazardous Waste Management Program received the May 22, 1997 resolution adopted by the
Monmouth County Board of Chosen Freeholders that included into the Monmouth County Solid
Waste Management Plan (County Plan), via the County’s blanket inclusion policy, Deponte
Construction Company.

The December 13, 2010 administrative action proposes the folowing changes: the change of
owner/operator of the facility to Resource Engineering, LLC.; and, the inclusion of 220 tons per day
of trees, brush, stumps and other natural wood products.

Pursuant to N.J.A.C. 7:26-6.11(b) 5., the operational changes of an existing facility constitutes an
approvable administrative action. Therefore, this request is hereby approved as an administrative
action pursuant to N.JLA.C. 7:26-6.11(f).

- Please be advised that this administrative action approval shall not be construed as an expression of
the Department’s intent to issue a permit modification to the subject facility for the above noted
operational changes.
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If you have any questions relative to this action, please contact Najwa N. N, Ali of my staff at (609)
984-9773 or email at najwa.ali@dep.state.nj.us.

Sincergly,
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Guy Wétson, Chief
Bureau of Recycling and Planning



